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As opposed to such a contract, a direct deductible policy would provide 
that the purchaser of such a policy would in effect become a self-insurer, 
taking the risk for a certain percentage of the possible loss. The purchaser 
would bear the first loss up to a stipulated amount or percentage of value, 
and the insurer would bear the balance up to the amount of the policy limit. 

In the one contract the insured would receive a sum of money equivalent 
to the extent of the actual cash value of the property at the time of loss. 
Under the direct deductible policy the insured may recover nothing under 
his policy, if the damage is less than the deducted amount. 

We do not here consider the advantages or disadvantages of the direct 
deductible insurance policy. Suffice it to say that the direct deductible in­
surance policy appears to be such a complete deviation from the provisions 
of the Maine standard statutory fire insurance policy that it is our opinion 
that it should not be permitted as a modification of the Maine standard policy. 
This office feels that such a change must be effected through legislative action. 

JAMES G. FROST 

Assistant Attorney General 

January 30, 1952 

To Earle R. Hayes, Secretary, Maine State Retirement System 

Re: Local Participating District - Millinocket 

We have your memo of January 22, 1952, relative to the Town of Milli­
nocket. You stated that this town is concerned with almost the identical fact 
situation which concerned the City of Rockland upon which we submitted 
a memo to you under date of December 28, 1951. 

You recite that the Town of Millinocket in 194 3 voted to permit its 
employees to participate in the State Retirement System, as provided by 
Section 227 of Chapter 328 of the Public Laws of 1941, and that they did, 
further, on January 2, 1952, act favorably on an article to authorize the 
selectmen to sign an agreement with respect to Social Security coverage which 
would permit those municipal employees not previously included as members 
of the State plan to participate under Social Security benefits. The question 
is, then, the same as was presented to this office with respect to Rockland 
and is whether a local participating district has any right, under the law, to 
amend its original action with respect to taking the benefits of the Maine 
State Retirement System, thereby excluding certain employees who had hither­
to been eligible, by virtue of the city's original action under the Maine Retire­
ment System plan. 

In answering your question we affirm our opinion of December 28, 1951, 
and state that it is our opinion that once having elected to participate in the 
State Retirement System a city may not by subsequent amendment of its 
laws eliminate from participating in the State System employees who had 
hitherto been covered by that System. 
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JAMES G. FROST 

Assistant Attorney General 


